
206 OPINIOXS OF THE AT'l'ORXEY GENERAL 

ices to the public. (See Vol. 9 Report 
and Official Opinion of Attorney Gen­
('ral, ·page 243.) 

It is very likely that the violation 
of the law relating to contracts for 
tTanl';portation of students as well as 
the appro\'al and acceptance of pay on 
such illegal claim would be sufficient 
ground for the removal of the offend­
i ng trustee from his office. 

You will note that Section 999, R. C. 
:\1. 1921, provides the procedure for 
such removal. Such a proceeding is 
rather important and I ,,"oul!1 advise 
rour running down the cases 011 the 
~uhject before taking action. 

Opinion No. 302 

Buihling and Loan Associations-In­
vestment of Assets--Federal Home 

Loan Corporation Bonds. 

HET .. D: A building and loan associa­
tion, upon the approval of the Super­
intendent of Banks, may im'est not to 
exceed 10% of its assets in bonds of 
the Federal Home Owners' Loan Cor­
lloration. 

August 12, 1933. 
You have submitted to this office a 

question whether or not a building antI 
loan association may invest a part of 
its money in bonds and securi ties issued 
Ilv the Federal Home Owners' Loan 
c'orporation. 

Chapter 11, Laws of 1933, Section 1. 
provides for the amendment of Section 
12, Chapter 57, Laws of 1927. Subsec­
tion c of Subdivision 15, of said Sec­
tion 12, as amended, permits a build­
ing and loan association to invest the 
money of the association in "(c) Not to 
exceed ten per eent of the association 
assets in such other bonds and securi­
ties as may be approved by tbe Super­
intendent of Banks." 

It is my opinion that this provision 
last quoted permits a building and loan 
association, upon the approval of the 
Superintendent of Banks, to invest not 
to exceed ten per cent of the associa­
tion assets in bonds and securities of 
the Federal Home Owners' Loan Cor­
pOl·ation. 

(Note: See Opinion No. 524, this vol­
ume. The 10% restriction is not re­
moved by Chapter 5, Laws of 1933-34.) 

Opinion No. 303 

Grain-Wal'ehousemen-Sale of Gmin 
-Storage Charges. 

HELD: Prior to passage of Chapter 
35, Laws of 1933, a warellOu;;eman had 
110 authority to sell grain when the 
storage charge equaled the market value 
of the grain, and his so dOing consti­
tuted a conversion unless he followed 
the procedure of Sec. 4111 of the Uni­
form 'Warehouse Receipts Act. 

August 12, 1$133. 
You have asked my opinion as to 

whether a warehouseman. prior to the 
enactment of Chapter 35, Laws of 193;~, 
amending Section 3588, R. C. M. H121. 
was \"ithin his rights in selling grain 
I'tored with him when the ~torage 
eharges equaled the market mlue of 
the grain. 

Where a depositor of grain retains 
the option to demand the re-delh'ery of 
his property or other of like kind and 
quality, or to sell to the warehouseman, 
or to whomsoever he wishes, the con­
tract will ha \'e to be construed as one 
of bailment and not of sale. (10 Ann. 
Cas. 1075, note; 27 R. C. L. 977, See. 35, 
Note 20.) Furthermore, tile warehouse 
receipt prescribed hy the department of 
agriculture specifically provided: "De­
liYCl'Y of grain to warehouseman for 
storage constitutes bailment and not 
a sale." 

Title to the grain stored was in the 
depositors. (3 R. C. L. p. 84. sec. 13; 27 
H. C. L. 979, sec. 36, note 10 Ann. Cas. 
1075). Since the title was in the holder 
of the storage ticket, the warehouse­
man was guilty of conversion if he un­
lawfully disposed of the property stored 
with him and the holder of a receipt 
mllY maintain an action of conversion 
against him, despite the loss of iden­
tity of the grain in question. (27 R. C. 
L. !lSI, note 20.) 

Chapter 35, Laws of 1B33, provides 
for the termination of all storage con­
tracts on .Tune 30 of each year. It also 
prO\'ides that "in the absenee of a de­
mand for delivery, order to sell, or mu­
tual agreement for the renewal of the 
storage contract entered into prior to 
the expiration of the storage contract, 
as prescribed in this Act, the ware­
houseman shall, upon the expiration of 
the storage contract, sell so much of 
such stored grain at the loeal market 
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